

CITIZENS ADVISORY TRAFFIC COMMISSION

Si necesita ayuda para comprender esta información, por favor llame 503-588-6211

Disability-related modification or accommodation, including auxiliary aids or services, in order to participate in this meeting or event, are available upon request. Sign language and interpreters for languages other than English are also available on request. To request such an accommodation or interpretation, contact Tony Martin at tmartin@cityofsalem.net at 503-588-6211 or at least **two business days** before meeting; or TTD/TTY telephone 503-588-6439, is also available 24/7.

Commissioners

John Ledger, Chair
John Lattimer
Jeffrey Morehead
Reuben Worster
Kenneth Adams
Jonathan Castro Monroy
Nick Cantonwine
Nathan Levin
William Davis

City Staff

Kevin Hottmann, PE, City Traffic Engineer Anthony Gamallo, Senior Transportation Planner Kimberly Spivey, Staff Assistant

Future Topics

- Traffic calming project
- Signal operations
- Cherriots route planning, operations, and ADA work

Next Meeting:

Special meeting on December 8th

MEETING AGENDA

Wednesday, November 10, 2021 6 p.m.—7 p.m.

VIA ZOOM

- 1. Call to Order
- 2. Roll Call
- 3. Public Comments
- 4. Request to post "No Parking from 10PM to 6AM" signs on 20th Street NE at Englewood Park
- Discussion of the SKATS 2024-2029 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). Karen Odenthal will be available to provide information. https://www.mwvcog.org/cause/skats-fy-2024-2029-transportation-improvement-program/
- 6. Voting for vice-chair

As a follow-up to the previous CATC meeting, the draft Climate Action Plan is now available for review and comments at: <u>SalemClimateActionPlan.com/review-draft-cap</u>

It is the City of Salem's policy to assure that no person shall be discriminated against on the grounds of race, religion, color, sex, marital status, familial status, national origin, age, mental or physical disability, sexual orientation, gender identity, and source of income, as provided by Salem Revised Code 97. The City of Salem also fully complies with the Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, and related statutes and regulations, in all programs and activities.

Es la política de la Ciudad de Salem asegurar que ninguna persona será discriminada por motivos de raza, religión, color, sexo, estado civil, situación familiar, origen nacional, edad, discapacidad mental o física, orientación sexual, identidad de género, ni fuente de ingresos, de acuerdo con el Salem Revised Code Chapter 97. La Ciudad de Salem también cumple plenamente con el Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, y los estatutos y reglamentos relacionados, entodos los programas y actividades.



Google

Street View - Mar 2012

Minutes of Northeast Neighbors NEN Board September 14, 2021

<u>Board Members Present</u>: Lynn Takata chair, Jeremy Mills treasurer, Delana Beaton secretary, Joan Lloyd, Leslie Polson (by phone), Ken Houghton, Cindy Kimball, Nick Cantonwine, and Benjamin Witt

Board Member Excused: Jacqueline Schindele

Guests: 15

Meeting called to order by Chair, Lynn Takata at 6:30 PM. Location: Englewood Park

Minutes of meeting on July 13, 2021, approved by acclaim following motion by <u>Cindy Kimball</u> for approval, and second by <u>Ken Houghton</u>. Copies of the July minutes and of <u>Jeremy Mills'</u> July treasurer's report were made available.

Sgt. Dawson of the Salem Police Department was introduced. Sgt. Dawson is now assigned to the NEN area. He announced there will be new security cameras installed in Englewood Park.

Sgt Dawson announced creation of a new position at the sergeant level within the Salem Police Department. This is a new crime analysis position. He announced that Salem has 1.1 officers per 1000 residents, and the national average of policing levels is 1.6 officers per 1000 residents.

<u>Lynn Takata</u> announced she will send contact information for Sgt Dawson to board members by email. Officer Dawson responded to questions. He was asked if there is a designated area(s) within Salem for safe legal use of drugs. There is not.

<u>ACTION ITEM</u>: Due to continuing concern about possible drug distribution at north end of 20th, immediately behind Englewood School, <u>Jeremy Mills</u> moved, and <u>Ken Houghton</u> seconded, that NEN request a No Parking designation for that area between the hours of 10 PM and 6 AM. This motion passed unanimously.

<u>ACTION ITEM</u>: Guest <u>Lisa Carpenter</u> spoke about her desire to save two healthy giant Sequoia trees near intersection of 17th and Chemeketa. <u>NOTE</u>: Following the meeting board member <u>Lainy Kruger</u> sent an email to board members giving more information about these trees and making a motion that the NEN board recommend preserving them. <u>Delana</u> seconded this motion, also by email, since the deadline for submitting positions on this issue is Thursday, September 16. This will now allow an opportunity for all board members to vote.

City Councilor <u>Virginia Stapleton</u> gave an update. She expressed her personal concern about the Salem Public Library being closed due to COVID. Several guests also expressed that concern. Thirty (30) library staff are now out on quarantine, so staffing is limited.

<u>Councilor Stapleton</u> announced a City Council work session on <u>Climate Action</u> next Monday, September 20. "20 is Plenty" initiative supported locally by Ray Quisenberry will be considered.

Also Vision Zero, a goal of zero death due to the transportation system may be considered.

<u>ACTION ITEM</u>: A long time NEN board member, <u>Alan Scott</u>, has tendered his resignation from the board. Alan was vie-chair of NEN. <u>Ken Simila</u> is nominated to now serve as vice-chair. Gratitude was expressed to both Alan and Ken. <u>Cindy Kimball</u> moved that Ken Simila be voted the new vice-chair. <u>Joan Lloyd</u> seconded. This passed unanimously.

Lynn Takata announced that NEN would meet on ZOOM in October. Next meeting will be Tuesday, October 12 at 6:30. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.